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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

14th February 2020



Dear Parents,

	Walliams
	2241
	Rowling
	2047

	Dahl
	2326
	Cowell
	2185


Overall winners are Dahl with 2326 points.

School Opens 
Please be reminded that school closes today and will re-open on Monday 24th February. Thank you.
Parents’ Evening 
Parents’ Evening slips were sent home with the children yesterday (13.02.2020).
‘Stranger Danger’
We have been made aware of a suspected ‘stranger danger’ alert in the local area (which has been reported to the police). We would strongly advise that parents reinforce the ‘stranger danger’ message at home. Please remind your child about how to stay safe when playing outside and when walking to and from school.  The ‘stranger danger’ message has been discussed with the children in school today (at an age-appropriate level). Thank you.
Parking on Chapel House Mews and Chester Avenue
The police have been into school to discuss car parking on Chapel House Mews and Chester Avenue as they have received several complaints from local residents in relation to this. We would be grateful if parents would park considerately on Chapel House Mews, Chester Avenue and in the local area. Please avoid blocking driveways and pavements. The police will be attending these areas regularly and will be monitoring car parking. If anybody is found to be obstructing the road, driveways or pavements, then the police will be issuing obstruction fines. Thank you for your anticipated support in this matter.
Safer Internet Day 2020 - ‘Together for a better internet’

Safer Internet Day was on the 11th February. Safer Internet Day 2020 was celebrated globally with the theme: ‘Together for a better internet’. This week, we focused on our own identity and how we can express this safely online. We reminded the children about personal information, such as full name/address and how this should be kept private. Thank you to Miss Bailey for organising our Safer Internet Day.
Reception Chinese Assembly 

This week, the Reception children performed a fantastic assembly based upon ‘Chinese New Year’.  They impressed everyone with their fantastic singing, dancing and their confidence to speak on stage. Well done! Thank you to the Reception staff for preparing the children for this assembly. 
School Kitchen
Lowton West Primary School Kitchen has just received a five-star food hygiene rating – the highest rating possible – from the Council environmental health officers (EHOs), who are authorised officers under the Food Act 2003 and check that good food safety practices are in place such as temperature control, cleanliness, hand washing and labelling. 
The school’s catering premises, which are run by Metro Fresh, had an unannounced inspection last week by food safety officers and rated ‘very good’ across the board.

Hygienic food handling, cleanliness and the condition of the facilities and building, and the management of food safety all received the top marks from the Environmental Health Officers.(Food Standards Agency)

The Food Standards Agency look for everything from well-maintained food storage systems to prevention of cross-contamination and staff training, and these are of the very highest standards at Lowton West. I would like to thank Mrs. Adamson and her hard-working team on being awarded the highest level of food hygiene.
“It’s a privilege to have such a hardworking and caring team at Lowton West Primary School”.
Congratulations and well done!

Brian Cunliffe
Chair of Governors.

Trip Reminders

Year 3: Liverpool Museum – Tuesday 25th February.
Reception: Leyland Transport Museum –Thursday 12th March.
Year 5/6: Blackpool Opera House – Friday 13th March. 
Spring Term Dinner Menus

Please be reminded that it is Week 2 on the dinner menu.
Forthcoming Friends Events:
	25th February 
	Year 5/6 Cinema Club (3.15pm – 5.00pm)

	13th March
	Infant  Coffee Morning 

	20th March
	KS2 Coffee Morning

	27th March 
	Family Night 

	30th March
	Year 3/4 Cinema Club (3.15pm – 5.00pm)


After School Clubs

Monday 24th February : Year 3 Drama Club (3.15pm – 4.15pm).

Tuesday 10th March: Year 6 Booster Session (3.15pm - 4.30pm). 
Best wishes,

Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         

